Pipers Residents Association Meeting 9th May 2011

8pm Croft Sports Centre

1. Apologies for absence: Rosemarie Phillips, Pete Cousins, Susanne Webb, Daphne Hardwick, Councillors: Fionuala Foley, Brian Mattock, Mike Bawden

Attending: Duncan Cunningham, Kareen Boyd, Bob Robertson, Colin Doubleday,  Linda Kasmaty, PC Tim North.

2. Vacant positions on the committee

Colin has a copy of the constitution and will circulate copies tot he committee. We agreed some of the committee will  meet before the next meeting to discuss how to organise ourselves.

3. The night we hold meetings

They were held on a Wednesday, if members are working away, they are usually away on Wednesday so Monday was chosen as the best night to meet up. 

4. The Newsletter

We agreed to wait until we have allocated roles on the committee before discussing this.

5. The Website

Linda resigned from this role, Kareen knows someone who may take it on.

6. Updates on Developments at the Old Town Hall, Croft and Coate

Notices have been posted on the hoarding around the Old Town Hall informing residents that Gael Mackenzie has applied tot eh Council for permission to demolish the building because all other avenues for have been closed; all plans submitted have been turned down by the council planning committee.

More information can be found by reading the notices and visiting: www.thelocarno.com
There is a cabinet meeting on June 8th in the Civic Offices at 6pm, it may be discussed at that meeting.

Kareen is doing an analysis of the numbers of children in Swindon, she has obtained more information from the Bristol Diocese. New developments like the one on Okus Road, and the old Burmah Castrol site were able to build houses without regard for  school places needed as a result of  additional children moving into the area.  It seems that the intention is to build a permanent school at Croft in 2012. Kareen has analysed the numbers of children, and will hold a public meeting in the near future.

7. Planning Applications

             None affecting the area.

8. Police Report

Tim began by explaining that there have been boundary changes in their areas of responsibility. His area now extends from Cricklade Street including the church, across the Lawns to Day house Lane to Wichelstowe, Okus and along the middle of Bath Road. The same number of staff are employed overall; the Swindon South Neighbourhood Policing Team (NPT) will now have Stephen Forest in their team.

The new email address is: swindonsouthnpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk
Tim handed out the new style newsletters for comments, 750 are produced, but due to time constraints not delivered. They are available on the website: www.wiltshire.police.uk
Comments included: font too small making it hard to read, Kareen suggested linking with the Evening Advertiser, and encourage people to use the website.

There have been break in at allotments, and the group of up to 60 young people from aged 13 upwards have been moved from Quarry Road play area. Some were vandalising parked cars after drinking alcohol and taking drugs; the sources of these substances are being investigated. Operation Stay Safe where the young people are rounded up and taken home, or to the Platform have been employed to try and alleviate the problem, but it cannot be employed every week. The group are difficult to engage, and will move on elsewhere possibly around the Nationwide area.

The Bell public house is going to a second review for serving under age drinkers, they have appealed, but the review does not happen until December 2011. Ideally they would comply with their conditions of trading imposed by the courts, or be closed down. 

Colin asked if there was a problem with under age drinkers in Old Town. Tim said yes, there was a big problem with street drinking, especially on a Friday night, and that many incidents they deal with are drink related. 

AOB

The road appears to being narrowed at the Evelyn Street/Marlborough Road junction. This is an alternative to having a pedestrian crossing.

Bob agreed to write a letter on behalf of PARA to the council expressing our concerns about the Old Town Hall and it's future.

The meeting ended at 9.15pm

